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Chip dumpers caught

University of California, Berkeley was recently successful in catching at least one culprit and making them clean up freshly dumped landscape debris along Grizzly Peak Boulevard.  

"We suspect the increase in dumping may be related to the misunderstanding of the recent quarantines placed on Contra Costa and Alameda Counties related to the Sudden Oak Death," hypothesizes Tom Klatt, Chair 2002 Hills Emergency Forum Staff Liaison Committee. 

Illegal dumping of chips has been an on-going problem for local public land managers.  Aside from the unsightly nature, they represent increased fire danger.  Burning wood chips are hard to extinguish and can smolder for days – potentially igniting new fires during high fire weather.

Hills Emergency Forum staff members have seen an increase in chip dumping this fire season. Local landscape firms are removing the oaks, buckeye, tanoak, or other species killed by the sudden oak death pathogen, but may not realize they can use the same composting or disposal methods as before the quarantine.  

The only current limitation is that materials under 4" diameter need to be transported in covered or enclosed trucks."

Both Alameda and Contra Costa County have been confirmed as infested with Sudden Oak Death, an aggressive and recently unknown species of fungus first identified in Mill Valley in 1995.  While the course of the disease is unpredictable and variable, death of the tree is almost certain.

There is no known cure or effective treatment for this pathogen.  It is known to attack 17 species, sixteen of them found in California including madrone, bay laurel, redwood, douglas fir and two species of native oaks.  State and Federal funding has been sought for additional research.  Up-to-date information can be found at www.suddenoakdeath.org or through the University of California Cooperative Extension offices in your county.

Established after the 1991 Oakland Hills firestorm, the Hills Emergency Forum consists of eight local agencies that have responsibility for vegetation management, fire suppression and public-safety education in the Oakland-Berkeley Hills.  The forum members include the cities of Berkeley, El Cerrito and Oakland, the California Department of Forestry and Fire Protection, the East Bay Municipal Utility District, the East Bay Regional Park District, the Lawrence Berkeley National Laboratory, and the University of California at Berkeley. 
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